ASCC A&H Panel
Approved Minutes

Friday, February 6, 2015





1:00 PM -2:30 PM

110 Denney Hall
ATTENDEES: Aski, Bitters, Cashin, Heysel, Parsons, Taleghani-Nikazm, Vankeerbergen
AGENDA: 
1. Approval of 1-16-15 minutes   
· Parsons, Taleghani-Nikazm, unanimously approved
2. Hebrew 5100 (new course) 
· If this is an elective in the major, please provide curriculum map.
· Ask Department if they meant to put “permission of the instructor” as a prerequisite on the form in curriculum.osu.edu. Request to remove “graduate standing or permission of the instructor” on the syllabus—indeed, this is a dual career course and so graduate standing cannot be a prerequisite.
· Taleghani-Nikazm, Parsons, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and one recommendation/question (in italics)
3. Russian 5225 (new course) 
· Suggestion to have a writing prerequisite for the course (English 1110?).
· Curriculum map should be updated: include all the courses (required courses as well as electives) in the major, including proposed Russian 5225 course.
· Parsons, Aski, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and one recommendation (in italics)
4. FYI about changes to Design Major   
· Several 7-week courses (1.5 cr hr) are combined into 14-week courses (3 cr. hrs). Since the content of the major is not changing (only the way the courses are packaged), this is presented as an fyi.
5. Revision to Design Minor – Track 2 
· The changes to the minor are mostly a result of the merging of 7-week courses into 14 courses (see above). In addition, Design 3505 is removed from the minor’s requirements and its content folded into the other courses in the minor. The Department of Design is petitioning CAA to be allowed to offer the minor with no upper-level courses. The cover letter explains that the content of the 2000-level courses in the minor is at a higher level than course work normally found at the freshman level. Given the nature of the minor (for pre-Design students not accepted to a Design major at the end of their freshman year), it is normal that the course work would have been taken at the 2000-level.
· Parsons, Taleghani-Nikazm, unanimously approved

6. Revision to Bachelor of Art Education 
· The Panel understands and supports the requested changes.

· Ask for clean advising sheets with updated GE information. Academic adviser Ed Quinn should be able to help out updating GE part of both advising sheets. Some aspects seem outdated or incomplete: for example (not limited to):

· “Arts and Humanities” subcategory no longer exists.

· Reference to “Non-Western” and “Western (non-US) or Non-Western” is both outdated and incorrect.

· Do students really have to take one biological science course with lab and two physical science courses without lab? Usually there is flexibility as to which science course has a lab and whether a second biological science or second physical science course is to be taken.

· There where specific course numbers exist, please specify these. For example, isn’t the Psychology course “Psychology 1100”?
· Taleghani-Nikazm, Parsons, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above)
7. History 3651 (new course: GE Historical Study & GE Diversity—Global Studies) 
· Parsons, Taleghani-Nikazm, unanimously approved
